
 
 
 

                              
 
                                                  

 

                      27/2/20 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
I am writing to reassure you that we are keeping a close eye on all advice coming 
from Public Health England regarding any threat from the Coronavirus. According 
to that advice school will operate as normal unless there is a change we are 
made aware of. We have set up a page on the website (under the parents tab) 
where we will post any relevant information as we receive it. 
 
No staff from St Joseph’s have spent time in any of the high risk areas recently. If 
any families have done so I would appreciate it if you could inform me 
immediately. Measures to prevent the spread of the virus are all common 
hygiene measures such as “Catch it, Bin it, Kill it.” We will take this opportunity to 
reinforce good hygiene habits with the children.  
 
The children’s health, safety and wellbeing are always our top priorities so please 
rest assured that, if circumstances change, any decisions will be made according 
to those priorities. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
BJ Gill  
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